
UPDATE  Tue 21/04/2020 7:14 PM 
 

Good evening, 
 

In Winnipeg, there is one (1) new Covid 19 case to report for Tuesday April 21, 

2020, bringing the total in Manitoba to two hundred fifty five (255). 

 

We are hearing that this is good news for Manitoba.  We have also heard that 

Manitoba is approximately six (6) weeks behind British Columbia, Ontario and 

Alberta.  Hopefully the “Social Distancing” that folks are continuing to do will 

help in the very near future. 

 

We have no residents on precautions or isolation. 

 

I’m happy to say that our supplies are really good.  We have been able to get stock 

on nearly all that we need except for N95 Masks.  We have surgical masks, gowns, 

eye shields and gloves.  A good stock of hand sanitizer too. 

 

I will share with everyone that there is some work being done from LTC WRHA 

and Manitoba Health related to staff working in only one location.  I have no idea 

how quickly or slowly this process will move.  

 

We are lucky enough to have received one more IPad and two LG Phones.  We are 

incredibly thankful as this will assist the facetime calls to families.  The donations 

today were received from LTCAM which we are members.  These IPads will be a 

wonderful tool for Recreation to utilize with residents when this is all over! 

 

Today our “GLL Employee Spotlight” is attached.  We have also posted our 

spotlight (with employee permission) to Facebook, Instagram and our 

website.  Watch for daily “GLL Employee Spotlight.” 

 

Mike and Cathy were busy keeping our residents busy today!  There were facetime 

calls with families, visits, exercises and some music. 

 

If you have any questions, comments or concerns please feel free to contact me or 

Alison at 204-257-9947. 

 

We hope that you are all keeping well, practicing social distancing and staying 

close to home.  We thank you for your continued support, positive comments and 

prayers~    

   

Please visit the website below for updates:  
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https://www.gov.mb.ca/covid19/   
 
 

BE SURE TO FOLLOW, LIKE & SHARE 
Facebook https://www.facebook.com/Golden-Links-Lodge-PCH-
265702143972832/ 
Instagram https://www.instagram.com/goldenlinkslodgepch/?hl=en 
 
 

Marcy-Lynn Larner 
Chief Executive Officer 

 
GOLDEN LINKS LODGE 
2280 St. Mary’s Road 
Winnipeg, MB. R2N 3Z6 
Marcy-Lynn.Larner@goldenlinks.mb.ca 
www.goldenlinks.mb.ca 
 
Phone 204-257-9947 (Ext. 225) 
Cell 204-232-2801 
 

“Because when you stop and look around this life is pretty amazing” – author 

unknown 
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